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	POSITIVE TRENDS IN EUROPE

FOR USE OF BROMINATED FLAME RETARDANTS IN E&E EQUIPMENT


The period 2000-2001 saw increased regulatory and stakeholder discussion in Europe on the use of brominated flame retardants (BFRs).  Contrary to the assertions of some environmental groups, there are a number of trends which are now starting to change the course of this debate so that BFRs will be increasingly viewed as safe and desirable to use.

EU Regulatory Agreement:  Of the 75 BFRS, only PBBs and penta-BDE have been subject to a phase-out by the EU.  Neither PBBs nor penta-BDE are used in E&E applications.  Future decisions on Octa-BDE and Deca-BDE will be based on ongoing scientific risk assessments, due for completion in 2002.  EU legislation is also likely to stipulate that no EU Member State can introduce individual bans of other substances as used in E&E applications.  A review of the scope of the bans will take place in 2004.

Fire safety:  There is increasing awareness in Europe of the issue of consumer product fire safety.  BFRs enable many consumer product materials to meet high levels of fire safety.  

Recycling/recovery:  A Directive on Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment (WEEE) is due for final adoption in 2002.  This is a key driver for E&E manufacturers to ensure mechanical recycling and recovery of increasing proportions of the plastics in the equipment they put on the market.  BFRs’ stability in the recycling process shows distinct advantages compared to alternative polymer/FR solutions.  Tests to recover bromine from WEEE plastics point to a further potential solution for those plastics containing BFRs.
Increased focus on alternative FRs:  Inevitably, scientific investigation on BFRs has been accompanied by similar studies launched on alternative FRs.  Such studies are expected to produce key conclusions in the next two years.  BSEF welcomes moves to assess BFRs as well as proposed alternatives to BFRs in all aspects (e.g. safety, efficiency and recyclability).
Chemicals policy:  A shift to generate a massive amount of data on existing chemicals is likely to hit all chemical sectors.  BFRs are relatively well positioned in that many BFRs have extensive data compared to alternatives.  The increasing recognition of the importance of fire safety should provide some protection from restrictions for FRs.

Eco-labels:  The EU eco-label has already shifted from an anti-BFR position to one whereby all FRs are subject to the same environmental criteria.  The TCO eco-label plans a similar shift in the medium term.  The EU eco-label will become more important when it is recognised as proof that a product meets the necessary environmental credentials under an emerging EU Directive on E&E products and the environment.

Conclusion:  There are signs that FRs are being increasingly recognised as important and that the debate on BFRs is shifting to a general discussion on all FRs.  This in turn will re-establish not only a level playing field for FRs but also for different plastics.
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